

**Appleton le Moors History & Archive Group**  
**Committee Meeting 9<sup>th</sup> July 2019 at The Moors Inn**

**1) Present:** Dave Rawlings, Shirley Brooke, Jim Hall, Gill Humphreys Sue Hush, Geoff Sherwin, & MaggieTebb.

**2) Apologies for absence:** Madge Allison & Helen Sheard

**3) Minutes** of the meeting held 6<sup>th</sup> March 2019\_were proposed by Dave Rawlings and seconded Shirley Brookes as a true and accurate and approved unanimously.

**4) Matters arising**

- The Youth Club material **Jim** to drop off memory stick so photographs can be down loaded and **Maggie** to coordinate transfer of printed material when Janet has sorted through it.
- Millennium Book progress to be made by **Maggie & Jacki** in updating and trying to fill gaps where houses did not respond in 2000
- Nicky Allison's Film **Jim** to pursue in October prior to the Village Hall Celebrations
- 1946 Plane Crash it was decided it was inappropriate to proceed with this matter.
- Printer has yet to be purchased as old one is still functioning, just. Possibility of NYMNP Grant to be investigated by **Jim**

**5) Next & Future Publication.**

“The Life and Times of F.C. Dawson School Teacher of Appleton le Moors 1841-43” has been published and 44 of the 100 produced sold. Half (£375) the RDC Grant has been received the other half has been claimed.

**Appleton le Moors during the Medieval Period (1150-1485).** **Jim** is to produce a brief section on Milling to indicate what form the book is likely to take.

**Appleton and the Great War** **GH & GS** to revise as many new facts have come to life about those that served plus an additional Chapter will be included on the 1921 Census, John Tomlinson has offered items from his extensive Archive.

**6) 2019/20 Programme.**

i) Two formal talks:

2019 (November) Tragedies and Ghosts **JH**

2020 (February) Christ Church **Joel/Gill**

ii) **Tea & Chat** will continue on the first Monday of each month with the exception of January 2020 restarting after the summer break on 2<sup>nd</sup> September 2019

iii) Open Day 25 January 2020

iv) Heraldry Course to start September **Maggie**

## **8) Future Projects:**

i) **Metal Detector Event** Detectorist Group has been approached to give a demonstration/practical in back gardens, residents have been contacted to be organised **JH**

ii) **Mini Digg** Possible small dig to investigate crop markings. National Park will support and may need to involve a Community Archaeologist **JH**

## **9) AOB:**

i) A number of thank you cards have been sent to Lindsey Smith for the amount of material she has donated from her late father, Geoff Otterburn's Archive

ii) A copy of Mike Matson's book "In Cedd footsteps" has been purchased for the Archive

iii) A copy of Dawson's Diary has been donated to the Ryedale Folk Museum Archive.

**10) Next Meeting** will be held on Friday 1<sup>st</sup> November 2019 at 11.00am in The Moors Inn